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ITEM 28. CAR SHARE – CARLTON STREET CHIPPENDALE 

TRIM RECORD NO: 2015/094967 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the Committee endorse the allocation of parking on the western 
side of Carlton Street, Chippendale, between the points 9.1 metres and 16.5 metres (one 
car space) and between the points 35.8 metres and 48.3 metres (two car spaces) south 
of Central Park Avenue as 'No Parking Car Share Vehicles Excepted' subject to the 
following:- 

(A) The City will only install signage for the car share space when GoGet has a car to 
occupy the space. 

DECISION 

 

BACKGROUND 

The City is committed to providing dedicated parking for car sharing across the Local 
Government Area as part of a Council approved Car Sharing Policy.  A submission has 
been received from GoGet for car share spaces in Carlton Street, Chippendale north of 
O’Connell Street. 

COMMENTS 

As part of the development consent for the Frasers Broadway Site (former Carlton 
United Brewery Site), the developer was constructed a number of new public roads 
including Carlton Street between O’Connell Street and Broadway. 

Parking is only provided in a number of indented bays along the western side of Carlton 
Street between O’Connell Street and Central Park Avenue.  The parking restrictions in 
these bays were generally endorsed by the Traffic Committee in 2012 and included three 
car spaces allocated for Car Share as required by the development consent. 

Carlton Street is not currently dedicated as a public road however when the dedication is 
complete, Frasers would like the three car share spaces allocated to GoGet. 

The car share spaces will be installed and managed in accordance with the Roads and 
Maritime Services’ Technical Direction 2007/04 and the provisions of the Council-
approved Car Sharing Policy. 

On average, each car share vehicle in the City can replace up to 12 private vehicles that 
would otherwise compete for parking. In the twelve months to November 2014, 
membership in the City has risen by around 529 members per month. 

Current membership is approximately 23,998, of which 6,501 are business members. 

As of February 2015, there were 260 GoGet car share members within a 250 metre 
radius of this location with 58 members in Carlton Street, 48 members in Park Lane, and 
five members in Dwyer Street. 

Within a 250 metre radius of this location, there no current spaces allocated for GoGet 
car share vehicles. 
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CONSULTATION 

The City did not need to consult local residents and businesses in the area as Carlton 
Street is not currently a dedicated public road (ie private property) and the car share 
spaces are required as part of the development consent. 

FINANCIAL 

Funds are available in the current budget. 

ATTACHMENTS 

Car Share – Carlton Street, Chippendale 

Joseph Gomes, Area Traffic Engineer 
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